WESTON UNDER PENYARD PARISH COUNCIL

Notes from the meeting held on 12 April 2010 at Weston Village Hall
Chairman Susan Lewis

Resignation of Council Member

It is with regret that the Council have received the resignation from Gwen
Caldicutt BEM who has served the Council for over 27 years. Her dedication
and involvement at meetings and on Parish matters together with her detailed
knowledge of the Parish made her a very valuable member. All members of
the Council will miss her attendance very much and wish her all the very best
for the future.

The Clerk will be making the necessary actions to co-opt a new member in
the months ahead.

Adopt a Red Telephone Box

The meeting agreed to adopt the Red Telephone Box in Weston and to
maintain it as part of the heritage to the Village. Once the telephone
equipment has been removed, the Council will consider alternative uses for
this box and welcome suggestions from residents.

Please contact Linda Dunn on 01989 562818 with any ideas you may have.

Planning
2 Millbrook Cottages Pontshill amended plans

Report from Ross on Wye Police

A visit from the Community Police Officer explained the increase in theft on
domestic fuel oil and recommended that householders check their fuel tank
weekly. Any suspicious vehicles or people around their home should be
reported to the Police and vehicle registration numbers noted to help combat
this new type of thetft.

Parish Clerk
Keith Shilton can be contacted on 01600 890131 or write to Hightree House,
Pencraig, Ross on Wye, HR9 6HR

NEXT MEETING TO BE HELD ON 10 MAY 2010 AT 7.30 PM AT WESTON
VILLAGE HALL, THIS IS AN IMPORTANT MEETING BEING THE ANNUAL
PARISH MEETING, ANNUAL MEETING OF THE PARISH COUNCIL AND
ORDINARY PARISH COUNCIL MEETING.

MEMBERS OF THE PUBLIC ARE WELCOME TO ATTEND AND HAVE
THE OPPORTUNITY TO ADDRESS THE COUNCIL ON PARISH
MATTERS.



